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Comrades All: 
  

Our March General meeting was  
well attended for the last chance  
to nominate Comrades for our 
upcoming election at our April 18  
General Meeting. Thank you to 
the Comrades who are willing to  
run for the next Executive and to  
keep our Branch up and running. I urge all our 
members to come out for this important meeting. If 
you don’t participate, don’t complain. 
 
Our Branch donated $25,000 back to our 
community at this month’s General Meeting. The 
recipients were CHEO, the Ottawa Regional 
Cancer Foundation and the Barrhaven Food 
Cupboard. All three organizations had their 
representative give us a brief update on what the 
money will be used for and they expressed their 
appreciation for our continued support. Many of us, 
including our family, our friends and our community 
get to benefit from these programs and I thank all 
of our volunteers who made these donations 
possible. 
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Ed Schelenz 

This and all past issues of The Advance  can be viewed at: http://www.rcl641.ca/advance.html 

 
 
 

It’s Election Time!  

 
Our bi-annual elections are scheduled for Tuesday, April 18, 2017 during our General Meeting. If 
you plan to seek nomination for a two-year Executive position, you must have been a member of 
Branch 641 for a full year, have attended a minimum of three General Meetings between June 
2016 and March 2017, and you must be a paid-up member as of January 31, 2017. Nominations 
opened on February 21 and will close at the end of the March General Meeting. Nomination forms 
are available at the bar or you can call or text your nomination to Committee Members Comrade 
Dwayne Hordij (613-793-0213) or Comrade Terry Claessen (613-796-1462) for further details. 
 

Our membership is back to the 500-member mark 
– and we still have a large number of members 
who have not renewed. I urge all our members to 
come out to General Meetings and take part in how 
your Legion Branch is governed. 
 
In closing, I would like to point out that our 
Hospitality and Entertainment Committee puts a lot 
of work into our Friday-night events and we need 
the membership support to continue these 
worthwhile and affordable events. 
  
If you haven’t renewed your membership, 
please do it now. 
 
Enjoy your Legion.  
 
Keep volunteering. 
 
Ed Schelenz, CD 
President, RCL Barrhaven Br. 641 
 
Home: 613-843-1088  
Cell: 613-371-6634  
 
Volunteers & Teamwork  
Get it done! 
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Government of Canada Increases Financial Support fo r Veterans 
News Release From Veterans Affairs Canada  
Additional lump sum payment for all Veterans with a disability award. 
March 16, 2017 – Ottawa – Veterans Affairs Canada  
 
The Government of Canada is delivering on its commitment to ensure that Veterans and their 
families are treated with care, compassion and respect.  Increasing the financial security of disabled 
Veterans, is the first foundational step in supporting mental health and well-being. 
 
The Honourable Kent Hehr, Minister of Veterans Affairs and Associate Minister of National Defence 
announced today that, all Veterans with a Disability Award from Veterans Affairs Canada will 
receive an additional, tax-free, lump sum payment. 
 
As announced in Budget 2016, the maximum Disability Award is increasing from $314,723.89 to 
$360,000.  This measure comes into effect on April 1, 2017. 
 
Intended to recognize the non-economic impacts of a service-related injury or illness such as pain 
and suffering, the Disability Award is provided on a scale according to the level of disability and is in 
addition to income support benefits. 
 
For those who have already received a Disability Award, no application is necessary to receive the 
additional lump sum payment.  Veterans who received a Disability Award and are getting monthly 
program benefits from Veterans Affairs Canada, as well as those who received a Disability Award 
payment within the last two years will automatically get a letter explaining the amount of their 
additional lump sum payment by mid-April. 
 
Any Veterans who received a Disability Award more than two years ago and who are not currently 
receiving monthly program benefits from Veterans Affairs Canada are encouraged to contact the 
Department immediately to confirm their address and banking information. 
 
If Veterans would like to manage their information online and receive communication regarding their 
Disability Award increase along with other benefits and services, they can register for My VAC 
Account at www.veterans.gc.ca/myVACaccount.Through this on-line service, Veterans will be able 
to provide information, if required, to expedite the additional lump sum payment. VAC will reimburse 
eligible Veterans for financial advice on how to manage or invest the money. For more information, 
click here. 
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Gone South … Back when the snow has gone 

Ray (and Rose) Desjardins 
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March 2017 General Meeting  
 
The following new members were sworn in at this month’s General Meeting.  
 

 
 
This month, we donated $25,000 to three well-deserving organizations.  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Welcome Luc Genereux, Pamela Slawter-Glasgow and 
John Cotter 

 

President Ed Schelenz, CHEO Manager of Philanthropy 
Tracy Donahue, volunteers Ellie Schelenz, Monique and 
Danny Desmarais and Director CHEO Foundation David 
Rattray 

 

President Ed Schelenz, Ottawa Regional Cancer 
Foundation Executive VP of Philanthropy John 
Ouellette, volunteers Ellie Schelenz, Monique and 
Danny Desmarais 

President Ed Schelenz, Barrhaven Food Cupboard 
Director of Communications Kevin Miller, President 
Dave Sereda, Barrhaven Legion Poppy Chair Sharon 
Wilson, and Barrhaven Food Cupboard Building Chair 
David Rattray 



 
 

 

  
The ADVANCE                Page 4 

Royal Canadian Legion – Barrhaven Branch 641 
 

www. rcl641.ca 
 

 
 

 
 

����������
��������������������� �

 
Donald Mullin, WO (Retired) – June 3, 1955 - March 10, 2017 

 
Thank you to Donald’s son, Samuel, for sharing the passing  
of his father. We include an excerpt from Samuel’s 
letter to show Members how each of us at the Branch  
makes a difference to others who cross our paths. 
 
“My mother Johanna spoke very warmly of their brief  
membership at this Branch - it was a bit of community that  
I think my father missed since he retired from the Military,  
and my mom absolutely loved her darts league. I'm not sure  
when she'll return, but I am sure she will. 
 
Thank you from the bottom of our hearts for all you do. I am  
saddened to know my father died so shortly after finding a  
local community to socialize in, but so grateful that he found  
a place where he felt at home.” 
 
The members of the dart league look forward to welcoming 
Johanna back to the Wednesday night fun league.  
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An Opportunity to Engage and Empower Canadian Youth  on 
Current Issues – 45th National Student Commonwealth Forum    
Approved by President Ed Schelenz   
 
For the past forty years, The Royal Commonwealth Society (RCS) Ottawa has hosted the National 
Student Commonwealth Forum (NSCF.) The students converge on Ottawa for one week, and many 
go on to attend university in Ottawa and appreciate having a personal connection.  

 
The 45th National Student Commonwealth Forum is a week-long youth leadership program for 
Canadian high school students, from April 30-May 5 in Ottawa. Students will discuss Canadian 
issues in the Senate Chamber, meet Members of Parliament and Commonwealth High 
Commissioners, and represent a Commonwealth country at a model Commonwealth Heads of 
Government Meeting (CHOGM) at Global Affairs Canada. (Past delegates have gone on to 
represent Canadian youth internationally during the biannual Commonwealth Heads of Government 
Meetings.)  
 
Travel costs are covered, and some bursaries are available to cover the affordable (max $310) 
registration fee.  The annual National Student Commonwealth Forum is supported by the Royal 
Commonwealth Society Ottawa Branch, Heritage Canada, the Commonwealth Parliamentary 
Association, Commonwealth High Commissions, and Global Affairs Canada. 
 
To make the National Student Commonwealth Forum as affordable as possible for Canadian youth, 
the Royal Commonwealth Society Ottawa Branch promotes billeting as an accommodation option 
and provides an OC Transpo bus pass for the week-long event.   
 
If you know of potential high school students that would be interested in registering for the forum or if 
any of your members would be interested in offering a bed and a bit of breakfast to one or more high 
school students from across Canada, more information on the NSCF Program and information for 
billetors including a billeting registration form can be found at www.nscf-fnec.ca. 
 
Thank you for your interest and support. 
 
Sarah More, on behalf of 
The Royal Commonwealth Society Ottawa Branch 
Charity # 119128916RR0001 
www.rcs-ottawa.ca 
www.nscf-fnec.ca 
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Memorial Bricks 
 

If you would like to be a part of the past, present and the future of the 
Barrhaven Legion, purchase a Memorial Brick. Your brick will be engraved 

with your name and it will be mounted on our Memorial Wall.  
 

Bricks are available in three denominations: 
 

Copper     $250 
Silver        $500 
Gold       $1,000 

 
Purchasing a Memorial Brick is also a great way to honour  

a family member. For more information, please contact: 
 

Ross Stephen -- ross4755@gmail.com   
 

or speak to one of our bartenders. 
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Branch/Veteran Service Officer Report 
By Comrade Victor W S Chan, CD, KStG 
Veteran Service/Branch Service Officer 
 
Since my February 2017 report to Branch 641, we have continued to help a total of 35 military and RCMP 
Veteran Members of Branch 641, along with 14 persons from outside the Barrhaven area who are not 
members of the Branch.  No name or pack drill*. This past month has been quiet. 
 
Patricia Royle, the Provincial Service Officer (PSO), visited Branch 641 from 12:30 to 13:45 on February 22, 
2017.  She met with three people and conducted a follow-up phone call with a fourth person. 
 
I received a request from Dominion Command informing the RCL Branches across Canada that a study will 
be conducted for our Veterans and military families on their health and well-being. This project is for the 
Canadian Institute for Military and Veteran Health Research. The Project Title: Qualitative Study On The 
Health And Well-Being Of Families Of CAF Veterans With Mental Health Problems - Request For Interview 
Participants. 
 
There are 10 Researchers from 4 Canadian Universities participating in this program and this study.  CAF 
Veterans and their families are invited to participate in this research study.    
 
I have posted the information in both Canada’s official languages on the notice board, and have included a 
sheet with pull-tabs that has the co-ordinates on the contact information for those who wish to participate in 
this study. 
  
*The expression no names, no pack drill comes from the army. It conveys the idea that if nobody is named as being 
responsible for some error or offence, then nobody can be punished. It’s a warning, or a suggestion, that it would be best 
to keep quiet to avoid repercussions. 
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Financial Recognition and Health Care Support for V ictims of the 1974 
Accidental Grenade Explosion at the CFB Valcartier Cadet Camp 

On July 30, 1974, at the CFB Valcartier cadet camp, more than 130 cadets were assembled in a 
barrack block under supervision of adult instructors when a live grenade exploded, killing six cadets 
and injuring dozens more. This tragedy forever changed the lives of the victims and their families. 

In May 2014, the Minister of National Defence approved the request for the Ombudsman for the 
Department of National Defence (DND) and the Canadian Armed Forces (CAF) to open and conduct 
an investigation into the incident.  

On March 9, Comrade Randy Brooks and other former cadets who were injured in the explosion, 
were present to hear Defence Minister Harjit S. Sajjan announce a comprehensive program of 
financial recognition and health care support for the victims of the 1974 accidental grenade explosion 
at the CFB Valcartier cadet camp.  

 

 
 

Barrhaven Legion Member Randy Brooks is pictured front row, third from the left.  
 
For more information, click here.



 
 

 

  
The ADVANCE                Page 10 

Royal Canadian Legion – Barrhaven Branch 641 
 

www. rcl641.ca 
 



 
 

 

  
The ADVANCE                Page 11 

Royal Canadian Legion – Barrhaven Branch 641 
 

www. rcl641.ca 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Executive Branch Officers 2015-2017 
 
Ed Schelenz President 613-843-1088 edschelenz@roger s.com 
Ernie Hughes Immediate Past President 613-825-2496 majorefhughes@rogers.com 
Bert Boehme 1st Vice-President 613-825-4146 nandabo ehm@sympatico.ca 
Darrell Bartraw 2nd Vice-President 613-825-8886 uca nemaildbart@gmail.com 
Chris Fuchs  3rd Vice-President 613-496-0282  chris fuch54@gmail.com 
Kathy Johnston Secretary 613-828-2314 weasle1@roger s.com 
Jim Duff Treasurer 613-825-4086  rcl641@hotmail.com  
Ross Stephen  Sergeant at Arms  613 825-4106  ross4 755@gmail.com 
David Lee Chairman 613-601-4087           dang.lee3 9@yahoo.ca 
Ray Desjardins   Chaplain/Hospital Visits 

Chairman 
613-825-2318 rayd.641@sympatico.ca 

    

Other Members of the Executive Committee 2015-2017 
 

Victor Chan Veterans Service Officer 613-825-8269 
Sharon Wilson  Poppy Chairman 613-825-6279 
Debbie Conley   Grants and Assistance 613-823-1138 
David St Amand Membership Chairman   613-825-7310 
Debi Sereda Public Relations Officer 613-825-4118  
Bill Hillier Legion Seniors  613-422-8375 
Tom Lamb    Housing 613-825-4957 
Jackie Fuchs   Sports/Track and Field Chairman 613- 496-0282 
Stéphane Guy   Ways & Means Chairman   613-797-7021  
Chantale Brais Youth Education/Bursary    613-608-2 438 
Gus Este   Community Liaison and Branch Historian   613-825-1168 
Scott Helman Special Ambassador 613-825-0039 

 
 

 

Executive Meetings are held at 7 p.m. on the first Monday of each month.  
 
General Meetings are held at 7 p.m. on the third Tu esday of each month.  
 

 

 
General Meetings 

 
All members are welcome – and encouraged – to attend the monthly 
General Meetings. These are held at 7 p.m. on the third Tuesday of 

the month. The April 18, 2017 meeting is also our Election Night.  
All members should attend. Your vote counts! 
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  President Ed Schelenz shared this 

photo of his lovely wife Ellie and 
sons Paul and Steve, taken on 
January 15, 1981, while his family 
anxiously awaited his return. Below 
is a photo of Ed. 

 
 

 
If any of our Members have similar photos and stories they would like to share, please email 
them to debi.foxhill@gmail.com.  
 
I love sharing these memories and I think other Members will agree! 
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Vimy Sapling 
 
If you read the latest edition of the Legion Magazine, you may 
have seen the article about the oak trees of Vimy.  
 
Before the 1st World War, the fields of Vimy were filled with 
oak trees.  After the war, due to heavy shelling, all the trees 
were gone.  A Canadian soldier collected acorns from the 
fields and sent them home to his family farm in Ontario. The 
acorns were planted and grew into healthy oak trees. 
 
Sapling descendants of those trees are now available for 
purchase by Legions across Canada who meet eligibility 
guidelines. A tree was ordered for Branch 641 and our request 
was approved. The oak will be planted in one of two locations: 
the site of our new cenotaph or at the Vimy Memorial Bridge. 
That decision will rest with the new Branch Executive. In the 
interim, Andy and Cathie Moore have agreed to plant the tree 
on their farm in Manotick until a suitable, permanent location is 
found. 
 
Dave St Amand 
Br641 Membership Chair 
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CATCH THE ACE LOTTERY – Update  
 

The Ace of Spades has been found!!  

Congratulations to Kirk Morphy who won $793 
in our Catch the Ace lottery. Congratulations to 
Kirk and thanks to everyone who participated 
and supported the Barrhaven Legion. A new 
licence needs to be applied for. The next lottery 
will be announced in the near future. 
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Join us on Saturday, April 29 (rain date Sunday, Ap ril 30), as our Branch cleans our section 
of Fallowfield Road.  
 
Meet at the Branch at 11 a.m. Pizza lunch for all t he volunteers!  
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Notes from the Editor 
Debi Sereda 
 
These words were shared with me recently. I found them to be reassuring and true  
so I am passing them along to you.  
 
“If you never make a mistake, no one ever knows you do anything. Always make a decision, right 
or wrong. If it’s wrong, you can always correct it. I have followed this philosophy since I received the 
advice. I still hate to make a mistake and thrive to do my best but I am only human – and I can fix a 
mistake.”  
 
To me, this means, never fear making a mistake; fear inaction. Words to live by. 
 
Debi Sereda 
debi.foxhill@gmail.com 

Looking for a Volunteer Opportunity?  
 
The Barrhaven Legion Hospitality crew is 
actively seeking volunteers to help with our 
weekly Friday night dinners.  
 
If you have some extra time on your hands, 
and if you think you can help out once in a 
while, give us a shout and come out and 
give it a try! 
 
Darrell Bartraw 
Hospitality Chair 
613-825-8886 
ucanemaildbart@gmail.com 
 


